
 

 
 

 

 
 

GM Clean Air Scrutiny Committee 
 
 
Date:   26th September 2024 
 
Subject:  Greater Manchester Clean Air Plan – September 2024 
 
Report of:      Caroline Simpson, Group Chief Executive, GMCA, GMFRS & TfGM 

 
 

 

PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
The Air Quality Administration Committee will consider a report at its meeting on 1 October 
2024.  
 
The AQAC Report – September 2024 Update – provides an update on the Case for a new 
Greater Manchester Clean Air Plan and confirms that an updated appraisal of GM’s 
proposed Investment-led Plan has been undertaken against a benchmark charging Clean 
Air Zone (CAZ) in the centre of Manchester and Salford. 
 
 

To support the Scrutiny Committee there will be a summary presentation at the meeting to 
take them through the detail of the material. 
 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
Members are asked to: 

 
1. To review the report prior to consideration by the Air Quality Administration 

Committee.  
 

CONTACT OFFICERS: 
 
Megan Black, Head of Logistics & Environment, TfGM, Megan.Black@tfgm.com  

mailto:Megan.Black@tfgm.com

